Shoreline Access and Parking Committee Minutes

Tuesday April 1, 2008

Meeting called to order at 5:00pm

In attendance: Chuck Keener, Jim Smith, Pat Smith, Tony Gonsalves, Fred Tesh, Linda

Cheshire, & Mac Montgomery.

Excused: Sandi Whaley

1. Agenda adopted

- 2. March 4, 2008 minutes approved.
- 3 Old Business
 - Bike racks: Last racks to be installed at Ocean Dunes accesses. Michelle James working with CAMA for reimbursement on bike racks.
 - Parking pattern changes: Sonny will be finished with pattern changes at several beach access parking areas by Friday April 4, 2008. Center parking will be added to I Ave beach access as an example.
 - Atlantic Ave Boardwalk extension: SLAP is expecting plans for project soon. Committee will hopefully review plans at next meeting. CAMA contract has been signed and financing approved.
 - K Ave northern parking extension: Tabled until new budget is approved.
 - Ocean front park: There are plans for 15-20 temporary parking spaces at the park to be added after the grass has grown in. Tony will speak with Jim Dugan about adding Porte Potties to the park this year. Committee members should email Chuck ideas for the park project.
 - Porte Potties at beach accesses: SLAP committee discussed ordering Porta Potties to be installed in May and remain until September. Possible funding from the TDA fund. Chuck will send memo to Mac Montgomery outlining details and expenses of the project.

4. New Business

- April 26th Street Festival Booth: Pat Smith reports each committee has been asked to send a representative from their committee. Pat has paper work to pass out from SLAP. Jim Smith volunteered to man booth 12:00-2:00 & 4:00-6:00. Linda Cheshire will man booth 2:00-4:00. Pat Smith will man the booth 11:00-12:00 and 6:00-8:00.
- 2008-2009 SLAP Budget requests will be presented to Michelle James in near future. They include Atlantic Ave Boardwalk, costs of engineering plans for Gazebo and walkway, engineering plans for rest room, and engineering plans for Life Guard shack.
- 2008-2009 Projects: Tony would like to add Lifeguard Shack to next year's projects.
- Truck parking on 100 block of K Ave: Chuck will speak with Dennis about this problem at the request of local citizen.
- 5. Meeting adjourned 6:15pm Next meeting is May 5, 2008 at 5:00pm

Minutes respectfully submitted by, Linda Cheshire